
Fruitridge
         SIRS 93

Next Meeting
October 21st

Sacramento Executive Airport
Aviators Restaurant

6151 Freeport Boulevard
Sacramento, 95822

Social
11:00 - 11:30

Luncheon / Meeting
11:30 -1:00 

Guest Speaker
TBD

Website: SIRS93.org

Don Nevis / Big Sir 

Page 1

October 2024 Edition

(Continue on Page 5)

To the most loyal and dedicated members of SIR 93. 
As I sit here writing this on October 3 it is 100 degrees 
outside. Have you had enough of this? I have! 
Hopefully by the time you receive this it will have 
cooled off and feel like fall.

Our meetings / lunch will continue to be held at 
Aviators Restaurant on Freeport Blvd. Our next 
meeting is Monday, October 21st. The BEC will be 
meet at 10:15 at Aviators on the 2nd floor. The Golf 
Committee meeting will be held in the luncheon room 
at 10:15. Social time will be from 11 to 11:30 with our 
meeting and lunch beginning at 11:30.

It is imperative if you are planning to attend, that you 
reply to the evite so we can get an accurate count to 
the caterer by Wednesday, October 16th and to make 
sure there is enough food for everyone.  Please help 
to make sure there is enough food for all to have an 
enjoyable meal. If you are unable to reply to the evite 
or fail to receive it, please contact Bill Palmer at 
916-202-6389 or email to Bill@Lazpal.com.

Bring a guest to our next luncheon and your guest will 
eat for free.  Please let us know by October 16 if you 
are bringing a guest.

mailto:Bill@Lazpal.com


Golf
News September Results

Ancil Hoffman
Lincoln Hills
Teal Bend

Reserve at Spanos

Results are available 
on the  website 

OctoberTournaments

Mather
October 2nd

Alister MacKenzie
October 9th

Club Championship

Empire Ranch
October 16th

Club Championship

Bartley Cavanaugh
October 23rd

Swenson Park
October 30th
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Connor Chin

 Words of Wisdom and Hello from SIR 93 Golf – 
October 2024 Newsletter

The Year Ending Awards Banquet is set for 
Wednesday November 13th at the Freeport Bar and 
Grill (patio seating) – The Prize Money Checks and 
Awards will be handed out at the banquet. Call Connor 
Chin at 916-601-1854 or Email cljschin@gmail.com if 
you want to make a reservation. $35.00 per person – 
patio seating – Banquet Men #2 – Freeport Bar and 
Grill.

Please note that William Berndt is on vacation for the 
months of September and October. Connor Chin is 
assuming his add & drop duties for the last two months 
of the 2024 Golf Season.

Connor Chin has done a telephone of the 35 to 40 
ACTIVE (including the ones who are in sick bay) 
Golfers to see if they want to stay in tact as an SIR 93 
Golf Club or do a Golf Membership Only Transfer to 
the SIR Branch 69 Golf Club for the 2025 Golf Season.

The results are being tabulated with a rough total of 32 
want to stay as SIR 93 Golf Club – 9 willing to do an 
SIR 69 Golf Membership transfer (three of the nine are 
willing to pay for two golf memberships). 

mailto:cljschin@gmail.com
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State SIR Golf Calendar

The following tournament application have to be filled out 
online only. Call Connor Chin at 1-916-601-1854 or Email 
cljschin@gmail.com for your current NCGA Handicap 
Number.

1.    Individual State Championship – October 3rd (Alister 
Mackenzie) over seven flights of play on handicap 
totals. Brent Williams – Stu Williams – Connor Chin were 
the three SIR 93 Golfers who played on a very hot day and 
no breeze at all. We did not win our respective flights, but 
we enjoyed the playing company even though our putters 
were not so good.

2.    Fall Classic – October 23rd (Lincoln Hills Hills) Four Man 
Two Best Net and October 24th (Turkey Creek) Four 
Man Team Scramble Handicap. $80.00 per player. Entry 
Deadline is October 11th. The tournament is only half 
full and they need more sign-ups.

mailto:cljschin@gmail.com


SIRS Bowling Tournaments
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Club
    News

Don Nevis / Big Sir
I would like to thank Molly Smith-Brown from the Better Business Bureau for being our speaker at our 
September luncheon. She gave a very informative talk on scams targeting seniors.

For the past few months, we have had 4th Monday lunches at Freeport Grill, Buckhorns and the 
Hagan Oaks Grill. Last month we had about 12 attendees who came out to Brodys in Freeport for 
burgers and sandwiches. Good times and comradery were had by all who attended. If you have a 
suggestion for a place where you would like to go, please let us know.

It is time to reserve your spot for the Holiday luncheon!  This year it will be held Monday, December 
16th at the Spaghetti Factory on Watt Ave. Spouses/guests are welcome.  Details including cost, time 
and menu will be provided soon. Reservations can be turned in at the October or November meeting.

Important:

Volunteers Needed:  This is a critical time in the history of Branch 93!  After many years as Treasurer 
of Branch 93 Dave Saxby has decided to resign his position effective December 31st.  Thank you 
David for your many years of service. With much appreciation Conner Chin has volunteered to step up 
and fill that position. However, we are still in need of a Little Sir for next year! There are also open 
positions on the Branch Board, Golf and Bowling Committees.  If we don’t have volunteers for these 
positions, Branch 93 will not be able to continue as we know it today and may have to entertain the 
idea of merging with another Branch.

Membership – It is time to renew your membership in Branch 93. The cost is $20 and can be turned 
in at the October or November luncheons

Golf: Golf is winding down for the year.  Just a couple tournaments left.  Changes may be coming to 
our golf tournaments in 2025.  Inconsistent and low participation in the weekly tournaments has made 
it difficult to negotiate with the golf courses for preferred tee times. As a result, the Golf Committee and 
the Branch Executive Committee are considering merging our branch’s golf activities with Branch 69.  
At this point, this would only affect golf and would have no bearing on any other aspects of Branch 93. 
More information will be provided at a later date.

If you have any questions or comments, please feel free to contact me at DJNevis@aol.com or call 
916-698-8495.

Be sure to take care of yourself and each other.

(Continue from Page 1)

mailto:DJNevis@aol.com
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Last Month’s 
Luncheon at 
Aviators 
Restaurant

Bill Palmer / Newsletter Editor 
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October Birthday’s

Charlie Bussey / 1st
Chuck Davis / 1st
Rick Pixley  / 7th
Ed Huntley / 11th

Terry Burkes / 17th
Darrell Christensen / 25th

Craig Chalmers / 28th
Len Hom / 30th

Lou Gomez / 31st

Last months Guest Speaker was Molly Wanless-Smith 
from the Better Business Bureau. She spoke about 
scams and provided some great information on what to 
look out for. 

I have really enjoyed my time as your Newsletter Editor 
and as a member of the SIRS93 Branch. Due to 
conflicts in my schedule I will not be renewing my 
membership for 2025. Anyone interested in taking over 
the newsletter editor positon, please let me know.

We are still using the Evite App to notify us if you are 
attending the monthly. Some of you will be getting your 
Evite through your email. Either way, if you are not 
getting the Evite please make sure you contact me at 
Bill@lazpal.com or 916-202-6389 and leave a message 
so we can plan to have a meal for you. 



2024 Officers

Big Sir                Don Nevis            916-698-8495
Little Sir             Mike Husak          916-230-2196
Seceratary         David Pevny        916-383-6878
Treasury            David Saxby        916-479-2978
Asst Treasury    Terry Burkes        916-949-3997

Directors

Jack Dye                916-844-9339
Jack Reefer            916-531-2551
Craig Chambers     916-826-0513
Alan Baker.             916-339-0059
Bob Lutrell.             916-455-4756

State Officers

State President                  Dale Decker
Area 4 Representative      Jack Reefer

Committee Chairs

Membership Chair    Alan Baker.             802-339-0059
Nominating               Craig Chalmers.      916-826-0513
Nominating               Dale Cummings.     916-922-8716
Nominating               Jack Reefer.            916-531-2551
Ramp                       Vacant
Activities                  Vacant
Publicity                   Jack Reefer.            916-531-2551
Travel                      Vacant
Web Master             Brent Williams.        916-849-8779
Newsletter Editor     William Palmer        916-202-6389

Golf Committe

Chairman           Howard Davis                 916-425-4040
Handicapper       Connor Chin                   916-601-1854
Secretary.            Mike McKenna              916-451-9767
Treasurer            Darrell Christensen        916-769-7882
Add & Drop        William Berndt                 916-591-1213

Bowling

Hansel Johnson      916-391-8618
Mike Combs.           916-362-4598
Bob Olson.              916-428-6418

October 2024

No Report was submitted

Branch 93 Members
83

Please never Forget all SIRS 93 
members that have gone on to 

Rainbow Island

Omar Pertel
Michael Sharif
Al Machado

Bill Reiff
Jack Campbell

Vince Damyanovich
Sergay Ivazian

Mike Grubs
 

New Members

Chris Navarrete
Robert Edwards

WELCOME

Page 8

Contact Information Treasurer’s Report

Honorary Life Members

Alan Baker
James Donovan
James Smalling
Leonard Hom
Robert Perez



OCTOBER 2024
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SIRS93
 Luncheon

Golf
 Mather

Golf 
Empire Ranch
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Golf
Alister Mackenzie

Golf
Bartley 

Cavanaugh

Golf
Swenson Park


